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TAX ALERT 
 
Act 154 Excise Tax Amended 
 
On February 28, 2013, Governor García-Padilla signed  Act No.2-2013 (“Act No. 2”) to amend 
Sections 2101 and 2102 of the Puerto Rico Internal Revenue Code of 1994, as amended 
(“PRIRC”), which imposes an excise tax on certain acquisitions by non-resident individuals, 
corporations or partnerships of products manufactured in Puerto Rico and of services related to 
said products by entities affiliated with the purchaser (“Excise Tax”). Act No. 2 is effective 
immediately. 
 
Act No. 2 amends PRIRC Section 2101(b)(4) to provide that the Excise Tax rate for periods 
beginning after June 30, 2013 and ending on or before December 31, 2017 will be 4%. Act No. 2 
thus repealed the declining Excise Tax rates of 2.75% in 2013, 2.5% in 2014, 2.25% in 2015, and 
1% in 2016, and substituted them with a fixed 4% Excise Tax rate that will apply beginning June 
30, 2013 and for an additional year, until December 31, 2017. Act No. 2 is effective immediately. 
 
In addition, Act No. 2 also amends PRIRC Section 2102 to provide that the deposit of the Excise 
Tax with the Puerto Rico Treasury Department will be due on or before the 13th day of the month,  
following the month of the acquisition of the products or services, rather than by the 15th day of the 
month. 
 
Please note that filings for collections of the Excise Tax made during the month of February 2013 
will be due on March 13, 2013. 
 
If you have any questions, you may call or email any of the following members of our Tax and Tax 
Exemption groups: 
   

Carlos E.Serrano 787-250-5698 ces@mcvpr.com 

Roberto L.Cabañas 787-250-5611 rlc@mcvpr.com 

Esteban R. Bengoa 787-250-5626 erb@mcvpr.com 

Isis Carballo 787-250-5691 ici@mcvpr.com 

Lourdes Fontanillas López 787-250-5655 ldf@mcvpr.com 

Yamary González 787-250-5687 yg@mcvpr.com 

Alba I. Joubert 787-250-5649 aj@mcvpr.com 

Rubén Muñiz 787-250-5655 rm@mcvpr.com 

Antonio J. Rodríguez 787-250-5663 ajr@mcvpr.com 

 
The content of this McV Alert has been prepared for information purposes only. It is not intended as, and does not constitute, either legal advice or solicitation of any prospective client. An attorney-client relationship with 
McConnell Valdés LLC cannot be formed by reading or responding to this McV Alert. Such a relationship may, be formed only by express agreement with McConnell Valdes LLC. 
 

https://196.32.158.152/clients/taxalerts/ley-2-28-Feb-2013.pdf

